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November 16, 2008
To Whom It May Concern,

1d like to take this opportu nity to offer my wholehearted
recommendation to you of Joe SPinc”i, who for the Past year was the
cxpcditcr and ran the third party review on our state-of-the-art cu]inarg
Faci]itg in downtown Washington, D,

Located six blocks from the White House, CulinAerie features two
spcctacular kitchens that can accommodate up to 99 Pcop]c for
recreational culinarg instruction ranging from individual classes to iron chef
compc{:itions to wine tasting series. Our business is the first of its kind in
Washing‘con on a scale of this size, and the issues Facing the clcsign ofa
space for which there didn’t exist any moc]c], as well as the vagarics of
dca[ing with the Washington, DC Permitting oﬁ:icc, made Joe’s task very
c{aunting.

Unlike a traditional restaurant kitchen, our entire space IS
commercial kitchen space, restricted because of the food Preparation
nature of what do. The qucs’cion we faced was how to make the space
aesthetica”y aPPcahng,, stand uptoa lot of wear and tear 133 enthusiastic

but amateur cooks, and still remain within the boundaries of the rcgulations

set forth [:33 the District.
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Joe’s knowlcc]ge and cxPertise as we went through the C]esign
process were invaluable and critical to the Pro’ect’s advancement. He
anticipated Pemcectlg when we could expect o[%ections on the part of
DCRA and worked closelg with the architect, MEPs, and general
contractor to make sure we were abicling within the Parameters that he felt

were going to be imposecl upon us bg the citg.

E‘,c]uang imPor‘tant to my business Partner and mysehc, however, were
Joe’s demeanor and Pro?cssionalism cluring this nearl9 gear—long process.
He was alwags rcsponsive to our questions, even when he was traveling,

ancl angthing we ﬂCCdCCl dOﬂC alwags happenecl ina tlmelg manner.

The most amazing Part of Joe’s cxpertise came at the end of our
Projcct: we Finished construction (For the most Part) ona Sunclay and
needed to have our C of O, health insPec’cior\, Basic Business License and
liquor license issued within 4 days in order to hold our first event. Joe had
the inspec’cor out on Mondag morning and we had our C of O bg noon. He
managecl to get the health insPection scheduled for the next clag, which
made the acc]uisition of the other two licenses a pro forma oPcration. It
was an cxccedinglg imPrcssive Pemcormance, and I'm certain that we would

still be Facing months of dclags if we’d not had Joe on the Project.

Please Fecl Free to contact me wit|'1 any c]uestions you may have

about this matter.

Sincerelg,
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Susan C. Holt

Managjng Director, CulinAerie




